
  

 Term 1 Week 2           3 February 2023 

  

Term 1 2023 Events are subject to the weather conditions and/or COVID restrictions at that time and/or decisions made by Department of 
Education. 
Mondays - Gymnastics 3-6 & 2/3Q; Wednesdays - SRE and Ethics; Fridays - Gymnastics K-2;  

31-1-2023 First Day Back for Students. 
Best Start begins for Kindergarten 

6-2-2023 First day for Kindergarten. 

8-2-2023 P&C Meeting to welcome all families – 7:00pm in Block A (two storey building) 

15-2-2023 Amy (Aboriginal Education Officer) begins working at Miranda PS each fortnight. 

17-2-2023 Cronulla Zone Tennis Trials 

21-2-2023 Cronulla Zone Touch Football Trials 

21-2-2023 Meet the teacher evening 

22-2-2023 Special religious education and Ethics begins (each Wednesday until 22 November) 

23-2-2023 3-6 Swimming carnival at Sans Souci Pool 

28-2-2023 Cronulla Zone Swimming Carnival 

3-3-2023 Cronulla Zone AFL trials 

6-3-2023 Cronulla Zone basketball trials 

7-3-2023 Year 6 to 7 transition meeting for parents 5:00 – 6:00pm 

10-3-2023 Cronulla Zone Rugby League Trials 

10-3-2023 Selective High School Placement Test Date 

14-3-2023 Special education review meetings (new students and Year 6) 

21-3-2023 Harmony Day 

28 & 29-3-2023 Goal setting meetings with parents 

28 –3-2023 SE PSSA girls hockey and SE PSSA rugby league trials 

29-3-2023 SE PSSA boys hockey trials 

3-4-2023 School Photographs 

4-4-2023 SE PSSA basketball trials 

6-4-2023 ANZAC Day Ceremony and hat parade; last day of Term 1 

Term 2 2023  

24-4-2023 Term 2 Staff Development Day 

25-4-2023 ANZAC Day ceremony (and march) with Miranda RSL sub-branch 

26-4-2023 Term 2 Begins for students 



Welcome back Everyone, and Welcome to all of our New Families. 

We hope that you enjoy being part of our friendly school community. Please come along to our P&C meetings, where 

you can meet other parents and staff, learn more about the school, and ask and answer questions. 

Our next Miranda P&C Association meeting will be held next Wednesday 8 February at 7:00pm in Block A (two-storey 

building). 

School Organisation 

Our staff have worked very hard to place every student in the most appropriate class, after considering a broad range of 

wellbeing, educational, social and emotional factors. We thank you for your support in being positive about your children’s 

new classes and assisting them with a positive start to the new school year.  

We believe that we have enough students to form an additional (11th) mainstream class for 2023 and today the students 

were placed into what we hope are their final classes for 2023. Please understand that class structures depend on the 

number of students enrolled in the school each year and further changes could be possible. 

New Behaviour and Awards Procedures 

In response to our work as a Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) school and the DoE’s Inclusive, Engaging and Respectful 

Schools policy, this term we are trialing and reviewing our new behaviour and awards procedures. These have been 

developed following considerable consultation with students, staff and parents/carers.  

Please read these carefully with your child. You are encouraged to attend the P&C meeting this Wednesday where the 

procedures will be discussed with parents.  

Please note that students could receive a bonus merit award with their reports for excellent behaviour and attendance. 

To be eligible, students need to have no major negative incidents and maintain an attendance rate of 90% or higher. If the 

attendance is below 90% students must have no more than five unjustified whole day absences and/or no more than five 

unjustified partial absences. Each time your child is away, please ensure they return to school with a written explanation, 

or certificate from the medical practitioner if they need to attend an appointment during school hours. 

 

Our 2023 classes are: 

K Sapphire Mrs Shields (assistant principal - Years K-2), supported by Mrs Rigava 
K Ruby  Miss Szeles 
1 Diamond Ms Atu 
1 Pearl   Mrs Brennan (Mon-Wed) and Mrs Attard (Thurs – Fri) 
2 Jasper Mr Richardson 
2/3 Quartz Mrs Truica / Ms Chaplin (AP Stage 3) * 
3/4 Emerald Mr Thode 
3/4 Amethyst Miss Britton 
4/5 Onyx Mrs Cooke (relieving assistant principal - Years 3-6), supported by Mr Williams 
5/6 Garnet Ms Romeyko 
5/6 Zircon Miss McMillan  
K/6 Amber Mrs Lawson and Mrs Ryan (Wednesday) 
K/6 Opal Miss Dowling (assistant principal - special education), supported by Mrs Ryan 
K/6 Topaz Mr Wooley  
Ms Chaplin is working at another school until the end of Term 2. 
 

You are warmly invited to attend our parent information sessions to be held in the afternoon/evening of Tuesday 21 

February. 



 

 

 

All of our staff work together to meet the needs of your children including our wonderful specialist teaching team: 

Assistant principal – curriculum and instruction – Mrs Wilkins (Monday to Thursday) 

EAL/D (English as an additional language or dialect) teachers: 

Mrs Holt and Mrs Rigava (Monday and Tuesday) 

Mr Williams (Wednesday) 

  

LaST (Learning and Support Teachers): 

Mrs Tarrant (assistant principal – specialist programs) (Tuesday & Wednesday) 

Mrs Ngo (Tuesday to Thursday) 

MiniLit/COVID ILSP and Teacher Librarian 

Mrs Cairnduff (Mon, Tues & 2nd Wednesday)  

Mrs Leavold (Thurs, Fri & 1st Wednesday)   

RFF (release from face to face) teachers:  

Mrs Greer (focusing on Science and Technology) 

Mrs Ryan (special education – Tuesday and Thursday)  

Mrs Attard (Wednesday)  

School counsellor:  

Mr Garry Thomas (Tuesday and 2nd Friday) 

Principal: Mr Duffy 

  

Our friendly SASS (school administration and support staff) team who support teaching and learning include: 

School learning support officers (SLSOs): 

Mrs Toohey, Mrs Meares and Mrs Hefren (special education) 

Mrs Toutounji, Mrs Hristopanos, Mrs Graham, Mrs Robertson, Mrs Silveira and Mrs Rosten (mainstream) 



School administration team: 

Mrs Williams (school administration manager / business manager) (Monday to Thursday) 

Mrs Catlett (relieving school administration manager on Friday) 

Mrs Galea (Monday and Friday) 

Mrs Robertson (Tuesday to Thursday) 

Mrs Ma (casual library administration) 

General assistant: Mr Cameron (Tuesday and Thursday) 

 

Speech pathologist: Ms Kate Romeo (hired through Learning Links – Thursday)  

Kate’s wealth of knowledge is invaluable, for example, assisting us by screening students and supporting our teachers in 

meeting the needs of students with a range of speech and language needs. 

 

Aboriginal education officer: Mrs Amy Hill (every 2nd Wednesday) 

Amy is very excited to be working with our school this year. She is a proud Kamilaroi woman and endorsed by the 

Sutherland AECG. She has a wealth of cultural knowledge and is an accomplished artist and author with plenty of ideas 

to enrich and build connections with our whole school community.  

 

Staff Changes 

Thank you for making all of our new teachers feel very welcome: Mrs Ngo, Miss Truica, Mr Thode and Miss Britton are 

very excited to be here.  

Congratulations to Mrs Ngo (LaST), Mrs Wilkins (APC&I), Miss McMillan (CT) and Mrs Shields (AP), who were all successful 

in the merit selection process for their respective permanent positions, in Term 4 last year. 

Mrs Chaplin was appointed as relieving principal of Jannali PS in  2021  and will continue in this position until the end of 

Term 2. We fondly bid farewell to Miss Tuite, Mrs Feeney and Mrs Stevenson last year. Miss Tuite accepted a position for 

the 2023 school year at Forest Lodge PS, which is much closer to her home. 

 

Leave Bikes and Scooters at Home. It is Not Safe to Take Them to School. 

Due to the high volume of traffic and narrow uneven footpaths surrounding the school, students are not to ride their bikes 

and scooters to school. This decision was made in consultation with the NSW Police Youth Liaison Officer. 

 

Attendance at School 

Regular attendance and punctuality at school is essential for students to succeed in their learning and in developing 

positive friendships and self-esteem. 

Schools and parents, are responsible for promoting the regular attendance of students. 

All students who are enrolled at school, regardless of their age, are expected to attend that school whenever instruction 

is provided.  

Parents must ensure: 

• Their children of compulsory school age are enrolled in a government or registered non-government school or, 

they are registered with the Board of Studies, Teaching and Educational Standards (BOSTES) for Home Schooling. 

• Their children who are enrolled at school attend every day the school is open for their instruction. 

• They provide an explanation for absences by means such as a telephone call, written note, text message or email 

to the school within 7 days from the first day of any period of absence. 

http://www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/consol_act/ea1990104/s21b.html
http://www.boardofstudies.nsw.edu.au/parents/home-schooling.html
http://www.boardofstudies.nsw.edu.au/parents/home-schooling.html


• They work in partnership with the school to plan and implement strategies to support regular attendance at 

school, including communicating with the school if they are aware of issues impacting on their child’s attendance 

or engagement with school. 

Please see the “Compulsory School Attendance Information for Parents” at the back of this newsletter. 

Allied Health and NDIS Workers in Schools 

Occasionally we are approached by allied health workers to withdraw students for 1:1 sessions in schools. 

Put simply, the role of schools is to maximise time for students to engage in learning activities, set by the class teacher, to 

achieve NSW Syllabus outcomes. Therefore, we ask that appointments with allied health workers are made out of school 

hours.  

We do not have any available time or space for 1:1 withdrawal sessions for mainstream students and we have to be fair 

to everyone.  Your children are important to us, as are all of our students. If we allow 1:1 withdrawal sessions for one 

student, we would need to allow another 100 allied health workers to withdraw their clients as well and this is neither 

practical, nor acceptable. Furthermore, the sessions would be interrupted by noise and constant movement, with each 

student needing to catch up on missed learning. 

That said, we try to meet the learning needs of all students and the few exceptions we have relate to students who cannot 

engage in any learning or socialisation without this additional intervention, or when a child protection service is involved. 

In such cases, the allied health workers and parents must participate in review meetings that are scheduled each term 

with the school's learning support team, to implement a personalised learning plan that includes many other individual 

interventions, as well. 

While we are unable to assist you with 1:1 withdrawal, where possible, we welcome allied health workers to come to the 

school to observe their clients to inform their practice, and where appropriate, we will implement any recommendations 

that suit the school context. Before this happens, permission needs to be sought well in advance and the allied health 

worker must complete a brief school induction. 

 

Special Religious Education (SRE or Scripture) and Ethics Classes. 

On Wednesday mornings 9:20 – 9:50am, our school offers the following choices for students: 

• Anglican Scripture (this is multi-denominational) 

• Catholic Scripture 

• Ethics Classes 

• Non-Scripture. 

If you haven’t already done so, or wish to change your child’s preferences for 2023 please complete and return the form 

sent home this week. We hope to have SRE and Ethics beginning in March, but have been asked to wait until the impact 

of COVID cases is realised. 

Swimming Carnival 

The swimming carnival will be held on Thursday 23 February 2023.  

• All students in Years 3 to 6 are expected to participate and travel to the carnival by bus. Students who do not 

attend must remain at school or provide a satisfactory reason for their absence.  

• 8-year-old students in Year 2 may only attend if they can competently swim in 50 metre races. 

• There will be a range of competitive and novelty events for students in year 3-6 and students who cannot swim 

50 metres. 

• Spectators (parents and carers) are welcome to attend, however, all students must travel by bus from school to 

the pool. 



•  In order to ensure no students are left behind, all students need to leave the pool with their classes and marked 

off before they can be collected by parents. This is a normal school day so students should not be leaving early. 

• The permission note should be coming home on Monday 6 February. 

 

 

Composite Classes 

Most of the classes in our school are composite (or multi-age) classes. The Department of Education applies a 

mathematical formula to determine the number of teachers allocated to a school. As a result, schools usually need to 

organise the students in multi-stage classes. This is advantageous for our students and teachers because we have more 

flexibility to meet the learning, wellbeing and social needs of the students.  

All teachers cater for the individual needs of their students regardless of class structure or size. They successfully do that 

by cooperatively planning and analysing student data with their colleagues. They also use a range of strategies in their 

classes including flexible groupings to target specific needs and open-ended rich tasks. Hence, every class (straight or 

multi-grade), requires teachers to differentiate for their student’s individual needs. 

Student Use of Mobile Phones 

Mobile phones and smart watches are not needed by most primary students, so they should be left at home. 

If for some reason, you need your child to carry a mobile phone to contact you after school, (e.g.: to let you know that 

they have arrived safely at another venue), then the phone needs to be signed in by your child at the school office in the 

morning, where it will be kept and signed out again in the afternoon. Students must not turn their phones on again until 

they have left the school grounds. Many students have similar phones so please ensure that the phone is clearly labelled. 

The school is not responsible for lost or damaged phones. 

Set your children up for success: If we find that phones are being used inappropriately at school, they may be confiscated 

and other disciplinary actions may need to be taken. 

Unwell at School 

Students, staff and visitors should only attend school when they are symptom free. We strongly encourage all students, 

staff and visitors to follow the NSW Health guidelines. We will continue to send home students or staff displaying 

symptoms. 

Anyone who believes they have been exposed to COVID-19 is strongly recommended to monitor for symptoms and test if 

they have any concerns, as well as wear a mask. We will continue to support our families to use rapid antigen tests (RATs) 

if symptomatic or if you believe you have been exposed to COVID-19. RAT testing may help identify the infection early and 

is important if you are in contact with people at greater risk of serious illness if exposed to COVID-19. 

Are you proud of your child’s digital footprint? 

Did you know that the comments, photos and texts placed on social media by your child could impact on their career 

prospects and reputation in later life? 

Schools play a significant role in teaching students about cyber safety, however, most of the instances involving cyber 

bullying or inappropriate messages have occurred when students are at home. You can help your children develop positive 

digital footprints by: 

- Teaching and modelling how to use social media safely. 

- Following the age restrictions. Primary school students are too young to be using TikTok, Facebook, Snapchat 

and so forth. 

- Allowing your child access to devices in the public areas of your house and not their bedrooms. 

- Collecting your children’s devices before they go to bed. 

- Checking your child’s device regularly to see what they are using.  

- Asking questions about how they know their online “friends”. 



- Ensuring that your child’s device does not have any access to your credit/debit cards. 

- Teaching your children what to do if something makes them uncomfortable e.g.: report it to a trusted adult, take 

a screenshot and save it, block the sender. 

- Showing your child what SPAM and phishing emails look like so they know not to open them 

- Using a reputable resource for more advice such as: 

o the ThinkUKnow parent and carer page: https://www.thinkuknow.org.au/for-parents-and-carers 

o esafety Commissioner parent page: https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents 

  

Uniforms 

Many people judge schools by what they see at first glance – namely the students and their uniforms.  

Therefore, it is important that all of our students display pride in the school by wearing their full, correct uniform every 

day: 

• polo shirts and sneakers/running shoes on Mondays and Fridays. 

• black shoes on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. 

• school hats every day. 

The school uniform shop is not-for-profit, and sells both new and donated second hand uniforms. If you would like any 

further information about school uniforms, please contact the office. Uniforms can be purchased through the office or by 

using the order form. 

Please ensure all of your children’s property is labelled with their full names.  

 

Equipment Lists  

Last year and again last week the equipment requirements for students were sent to families. It is most helpful for the 

students to have their own equipment for classroom use.  Thank you for purchasing these items for your children. 

Please ensure all of your children’s property is labelled with their full names.  

From time to time we all need help and if you are facing financial difficulty, please feel welcome to organise a confidential 

meeting with the principal or school administration manager. We do not want any children to miss out on any opportunity. 

 

Approaching your School 

From time to time parents or other members of the school community may need to: 

• Discuss the progress or welfare of own child 

• Express concern about actions of other students 

• Enquire about school policy or practice 

It is therefore necessary to have procedures that will help solve problems as soon as possible so that a safe and harmonious 

school environment is maintained. The best results usually flow from working together. 

On occasion, concerns may cause frustration and anxiety and digital platforms such as email and ClassDojo are not 

appropriate to express these issues. Instead, please organise a time to talk with school staff in an unhurried and 

confidential atmosphere.   

Speaking to teachers when they are supervising students or engaged in another conversation, is inappropriate.  

ClassDojo is appropriate for passing on brief messages to teachers, as long as parents understand that teachers need to 

be teaching.  

https://www.thinkuknow.org.au/for-parents-and-carers
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents


The staff will not to respond to messages during the school day when they are supervising students or attending meetings. 

It is also unfair to expect teachers to respond to messages when they are with their own families or preparing for the next 

school day. Allow at least one full business day before you receive a response. If you need to contact your child’s teacher 

urgently, please contact the school office 9524 4631 and a message can be passed on. 

 

  

ISSUE APPROPRIATE ACTION 

The academic 

progress of 

own child 

Directly contact the child’s teacher either by note, by phone or in person to arrange a suitable time to 

discuss any issues.  

The welfare of 

your own child 
• For minor issues directly contact your child’s teacher to clarify information before 9:00am. 

• For more serious concerns, contact the office to arrange a suitable time to talk with the staff 

member involved. 

• To convey information about change of address, telephone number, emergency contact, custody 

details, health issues and so on, please contact the office 9542 4631. 

Actions of 

other students 
• Contact the class teacher for a classroom problem. 

• Contact the stage assistant principal for playground problems.  

Never approach any child (other than your own child) or other child’s parent, to address an issue 

at school.  

School policy or 

practice 
Contact office. State your concern and make an appointment to see the principal and/or appropriate 

member of staff. 

School 

community 

issues 

Contact the school’s P&C President or executive members. Meetings are held two to three times each 

term. 

  

  

Parking around the school 

When Miranda Public School was first built, most people walked to or from school, or caught public transport. As you 

know, that is no longer the case and parking is a real issue for most schools, especially in higher density areas such as 

Miranda.  

Sylva Avenue is regularly patrolled by parking rangers and the police, so drivers who choose to ignore the road rules will 

get caught out eventually. To keep all of our community safe and avoid a fine, we suggest that you: 

DO 

• Avoid Sylva Avenue and park in the Westfields Wandella Road carpark next to the Miranda Library. It is less than 

a two minute walk from this carpark to our school hall. 

• Walk to school if/where possible. 

• Park further away and walking to and from the school with your children. 

• Read and heed the road signs posted around the school. 

 

 



DO NOT 

• Drive into or park in the school carpark or in the Miranda Education Office. The Department of Education takes 

no responsibility for cars parked/driven on its property and some insurance companies may not cover you in this 

situation. 

• Drive into the school carpark as this area is used by small children accessing the school. Children can be 

unpredictable and hard to see. Our community would never recover if a child was hit … or worse. 

• Pick up or drop off children on the roundabout/cul-de-sac at the top of Sylva Road. This blocks up the roads 

annoys other motorists, who may then not think properly. Children can be unpredictable and hard to see. Our 

community would never recover if a child was hit … or worse. 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



  



  

 

 

  

  

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  


